
Village Board November 18, 2013

Present: Mayor Bill Murphy, Trustees Don Hackett, Jeannine Mayer, Patrick Landewe,
Terry Parisian, Vince Buono and Brian Martin
Others: Bob Ciarlante, Mike Hopf, Mike Marino, George Terpening, Eyal Saad, SFD
Chief Dave Mason, Police Chief Joe Sinagra, Chris Allen, Alex Wade, Vinnie
McLaughlin, SHS students, and others

Mayor Murphy called the Village Board to order at 7:00pm. Trustee Mayer led the
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

There was no one present who wished to address the Board.

Mayor Murphy presented the minutes of the November 4, 2013 Village Board meeting.
Trustee Buono asked for a change in paragraph seven. The change should read “Trustee
Buono reported that the bus stop sign has been moved….” Motion was made by Trustee
Mayer, seconded by Trustee Hackett, to approve the minutes with the requested
correction. Carried unanimously.

Trustee Buono presented the Abstract for November 18, 2013: General - $64,073.80;
Water - $7,879.85; Wastewater - $18,784.52. Motion was made by Trustee Martin,
seconded by Trustee Mayer, to approve the Abstract. Carried unanimously.

Eyal Saad presented the Building Department report (copy attached). The department
has issued 75 building permits and 65 certificates of occupancy to date in 2013. 80
violation letters have been sent. Please test your smoke and CO detectors!

SHD Chief Dave Mason presented the Fire Department report (copy attached). In
October, the SFD responded to 21 alarms for a total of 238 firefighter hours. The SFD
will begin to replace bulbs on Business District buildings in time for Holiday in the
Village. The SFD is all set for the electric light parade on December 8th. Trustee Hackett
presented the name of John Gilkes for membership in the RA Snyder Hose Company.
Motion was made by Trustee Martin, seconded by Trustee Buono, to approve Mr. Gilkes
for membership. Carried unanimously.

Mike Hopf presented the Water Department report (copy attached). The department
processed 21,764,000 gallons of water in October. Mike has met with engineers to
discuss seeking out a secondary water source. Trustee Hackett asked what a secondary
source would be – Mike said perhaps wells. Trustee Hackett commented that the Hudson
River might be considered as a secondary source. Mr. Hopf then advised the Board that
he and Mike Marino are recommending a water/sewer rate increase of 3% per year for
the next 5 years. He presented a chart with the proposed increases thru 2018. Six months
notice is needed for any rate changes to the Town of Saugerties. The increase would go
into effect for Town users in June of 2014 and for Village users in September 2014. The
Village Board must approve this rate change and a resolution will be introduced in
December 2013 to make this change. Trustee Parisian commented that this plan will



allow for planning of 5 years of capital expenses. The Trustees should contact Mike
Hopf with any questions.

Police Chief Joe Sinagra presented the Police Department report (copy attached). He
reported the arrest of the Ulster Savings Bank robber. The Mayor and Trustees are
invited to attend the Police Department’s accreditation ceremony on December 5th in
Albany.

Trustee Buono advised the Board that the UCAT bus stop at the corner of West Bridge
and Main remains at the same location. Trustee Buono has spoken with the UCAT
Director Bob DiBella and requested that the sign and bus stop be moved to the corner of
Jane and West Bridge Streets. The Village Board feels the bus stop poses a real safety
concern. Mr. DiBella feels that the present location is the best choice and said that if the
location is moved the Village will assume all liability. Mayor Murphy disagreed and will
contact the County Attorney to discuss the liability situation. Police Chief Sinagra agrees
that the bus stop location should be moved to the corner of Jane and West Bridge.

Bob Ciarlante presented the DPW report (copy attached). Leaf pick-up has begun –
please do not park your vehicles over a pile of leaves! The DPW has submitted at request
for $90,000.00 to the NYS CHIPS Fund – these funds will cover 95% of the material
used for construction projects this year.

Mike Marino presented the Wastewater Department report (copy attached). In addition
to the written report, Mr. Marino advised the Board that he will be changing alarm
companies for all the wastewater facilities to save almost $1,000.00 per year. The Water
Department is following the same course of action. Chris Allen asked if the new alarm
company has guaranteed not to raise rates after one year. Trustee Hackett replied “That’s
all been covered”. Trustee Hackett advised the Board that employee Fred Carney has
received his CDL and will soon be taking a wastewater treatment plant operators course
so he may become certified.

George Terpening reported that the Buildings and Grounds Department is in the final
stages of fall clean-up in the parks and municipal parking lots. Thanks to the Kiwanis
Club for the help decorating Seamon Park for the season. Streetlamp wreaths and wraps
will go up after Thanksgiving.

Alex Wade presented his Special Project report (copy attached). The Streetscape Project
plans must be revised and rebid at a cost of $8,000.00. The Village will be reimbursed
for 95% of the $8,000.00. Motion was made by Trustee Buono, seconded by Trustee
Mayer, to authorize this expense. Carried unanimously. Mr. Wade also provided an
update on the CRZ recent meetings.

Trustee Buono advised the Board there is nothing new to report on STAC. He is waiting
for the minutes of the latest Economic Development meeting. The Trustees all received a
copy of the new rental law. Trustee Hackett said he still wants to address the foreclosed



property maintenance issue. Alex Betke will be asked to meet with several Trustees and
Eyal Saad to solve this problem.

Trustee Mayer advised that TV23 has 5 new volunteers. The Chamber meeting will be
on Nov. 20th. Holiday in the Village is December 8th. Trustee Mayer said she
understands the Department Supervisors concerns regarding public restrooms. Mike
Marino said it would be at least a week of manpower to install a sewer line running from
the rear of the Municipal Parking lot behind Mirabella’s to Russell Street. Water, heating
and electricity must be installed as well as a concrete pad. Trustee Parisian requested a
better estimate of the cost before moving forward. Trustee Hackett suggested placing the
restrooms on Village owned property on the corner of Partition and Montross. Eyal Saad
volunteered to complete a spreadsheet of costs for the Board. The matter will be tabled
until then.

Mayor Murphy advised the Board that Brinnier and Larios has received 3 bids for the
demolition of 472 Main Street. Trustee Parisian asked if the SFD could burn down the
structure as a training day for the firefighters. SFD Chief Mason declined the idea as too
complicated such as the removal of shingles before the burn and more. Motion was made
by Mayor Murphy, seconded by Trustee Martin, to approve the low bid of J. Mullens
Construction ($9,200.00) for the demolition of 472 Main St. Carried unanimously.

Mayor Murphy presented Resolution #16/2013. This resolution authorizes the Mayor to
apply for a grant on behalf of the Tree Commission. The grant is for a $25,000.00 DEC
Community Forestry Management Program. No $ match is required from the Village.
Village Tree Commission Member Vinny McLaughlin explained that the grant will be
used for tree removal, pruning and planting on Village trees. Motion was made by
Mayor Murphy, seconded by Trustee Martin, to approve the resolution. Carried with
Trustee Hackett abstaining (his wife is a member of the Tree Commission).

Motion was made by Trustee Buono, seconded by Trustee Hackett, to adjourn into
Executive Session to discuss a proposed labor law attorney contract and a personnel
issue. Carried unanimously. The Board entered Executive Session at 8:20pm and
returned into the regular meeting at 9:00pm.

Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by Trustee Buono, to adjourn. Carried
unanimously. The Board adjourned at 9:01pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Frank

Filed 11/22/13
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